TOWN OF MEDWAY

OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE

Medway Senior Center

76 Oakland Street, 

Medway, MA 02053

MINUTES

Meeting on January 27, 2009

Present: Patrick McHallam, Glenn Murphy, Dawn Rice-Norton, John Schroeder, Jim Wickis, Tina Wright
The meeting was called to order at 7:15pm by the Chairman.

1. There were no comments from the public.
2.  The minutes of the meeting of October 28, 2008 were reviewed. No changes were proposed. Tina Wright made a motion to approve, Pat McHallam seconded, all approved with one abstention. The minutes of November 25, 2008 were reviewed. No changes were proposed. Glenn Murphy made a motion to approve, Pat McHallam seconded, all approved with one abstention. 

3.  Land Parcel Review Subcommittee: the Committee will develop a list of properties with open space potential, to guide its planning efforts. The Chicken Brook Ecological Corridor will be the initial focus of this review. The subcommittee is composed of Glenn Murphy, who will gather data on properties and periodically bring this to the larger Committee to establish rankings.

4.  50 Winthrop Street RFP Review Team: a request was received from the Planning Board for a member of the OSC to sit on the team that will review RFPs for organic farming at this site. Pat McHallam volunteered to be a member of this team, during the week of February 17.
5.  2008 Annual Report: John Schroeder and Jim Wickis will write a draft, and send it to OSC members for review.

6.  Land Use and Open Space section of the Master Plan Update: Committee members have reviewed this document. Tina Wright made a motion to approve this document, Glenn Murphy seconded, and all present approved this motion. 

7.  Open Space and Recreation Plan: the Committee reviewed and modified the elements of the five-year action plan. These changes will be sent back to PGC Associates for inclusion in the plan.

8.  Charles River Watershed Association: this organization has invited the OSC to join. Jim Wickis made a motion to pursue membership through the CPC, Pat McHallam seconded, and all approved.

9.  Report on Williamsburg OSRD letter: John Schroeder reports that the Planning Board thanks the OSC for its recommendations in this OSRD application. There was only one change in the OSC recommendations.

10.  Medway Natural Treasures Hunt: Tina Wright reported on the progress being made in developing this activity, scheduled for a weekend morning in the Spring. 
11.  Newsletter:  Tina Wright presented a draft of the second edition of the OSC newsletter. This will be distributed within the town when completed.

12.  Photographs of Medway: Pat McHallam reports that the website has started to receive photos from Medway citizens. 

13.  Letter to state legislators: Dawn Rice-Norton has developed a letter urging support for the Community Preservation Act in the state legislature. This will be sent out from the OSC to our local representatives and senator.
14.  Massachusetts Land Conference: the OSC will explore ways for members to attend this annual conference. 

At 9:28pm, Tina Wright made a motion to adjourn to executive session, this was seconded by Pat McHallam. This was approved by John Schroeder, Pat McHallam, Tina Wright, Jim Wickis, Dawn Rice-Norton. The next meeting will be on March 3, 2009, at 7:00pm at the Senior Center.

Submitted by Jim Wickis, Clerk, Vice-Chair

